
September 30, 2021

Dear SHS and NMS Guardian(s),

We need to inform you of a new trend on TikTok that encourages vandalism, destruction of

school property and criminal behavior.  The TikTok challenge is called “devious licks” and

prompts students to steal school/classroom property such as soap dispensers, computers, and

teacher personal items.  Recently added to the challenge is physical assault against students and

staff members.

Smackover-Norphlet School District and the Parent-Student Handbook prohibit our students

from participating in this type of behavior and it will not be tolerated.  We asked that you talk to

your child about this current trend and the real-world consequences associated with this type

of behavior.

Please know that if our school administration determines your child is responsible for damages

and/or theft, he/she will be required to pay for damages and may be reported to local law

enforcement.

It is important for our students to take pride in their school and respect the property and each

other as well.   Thank you for your help with addressing this concern and we appreciate your

support of our teachers and school.  If you have any questions or need additional information,

please call the high school office at 870-725-3125 or the middle school office at 870-546-1003.

Sincerely,

Bernadette O’Guinn
SHS Principal

Larry Beasley
NMS Principal


